ASCSU Cabinet Director’s Reports 10/18/05

President –Courtney Healey

Director Evaluations—We have completed our evaluations of all but two Directors and are completing the paperwork to give back to each one.  These have gone very smoothly and I want to thank all the directors for doing an excellent job and taking these reviews seriously.  You are all doing wonderfully and Jon and I are very happy and impressed.
President’s Community Relations Committee Mtg—While I entered this meeting late (as I was tending to my very injured spouse) the agenda was no surprise.  Referenda C & D were on everyone’s mind and Dr. Penley got to answer many questions for community leaders. Among those in attendance were: City Manager Darin Attebury, Mayor Doug Hutchinson, Chancellor Dr. Penley, VP for University Advancement Don Fry, and representatives from the Ft. Collins Chamber of Commerce.  
Mtg. w/ Bob Jones (Faculty Council)—Director Lenard and I met with Bob Jones to discuss our presentation to Faculty Council.  We will be focusing our presentation on several topics including: advising, South Campus Study Area, Honor Code, and our appreciation of having a student voice on Faculty Council committees.  Director Lenard and I will be making our presentation on Nov. 1.
RamWheels—Nick D’Innocenzo and Jesse Fagan met with me on Wed. Oct 12th.  We discussed the RamWheels program as they now have the ability to start this program.  RamWheels is intended to provide bikes for everyone’s use that can be checked out to students and community members.  They came to request that a few ASCSU members get trained on how to check out bikes and they also wanted the ASCSU office to be a check out station.  Cabinet discussed the possibility of taking this on and a straw poll vote was against the idea 7-5.  Concerns mentioned were favoritism to one student org. over another, and the giving of office resources to a select student organization.  Please let me know what you think about this issue and talk to me if you have any questions. 
Interviews for open positions—I interviewed an applicant for the open Associate Director of Marketing position last week, however there are still several people I need to talk with before I make a decision.  I’ll keep you posted.  I also have an interview with an applicant for the RamRide department on Wed. Oct 19th and I will keep you apprised on the outcome of it.
RLT Retreat—After a few glitches that were no fault of our own, RLT got up to Pingree this weekend.  I’m told they had a blast and VP Muller reminded me that we have so many reasons to be proud of this group…I responded “Of Course! They’re Awesome”.  We did have to go through Enterprise for vans and I made a financial mistake when doing so, however we have fixed it so no worries!
Ref. C & D Debate—Senator Bacon, Representative Welker, and Representative McCluskey spoke at the Ref. C & D forum Monday night.  The Bell Policy center did an excellent job of breaking down the issues into understandable terms.  Thanks to all of the ASCSUers who attended and are now “student experts”.  Please make sure you are busting your butt to encourage people to vote and give them information (both pro and con) on Ref. C & D.  Also be sure to be knowledgeable about 2A (more information can be obtained from Dir. Przybylski)
Fall Development Council—This meeting will be this Friday, Oct. 21st for the whole day.  Following the meeting, Jon and I will be attending a reception at VP Fry’s home.  More details to come in next weeks report.  
For-Ever-Green—Director Wood attended the RHA meeting on Monday Oct. 17th and secured the $1500 that was pledged for the For-Ever-Green program.  She also has some exciting news in regards to new For-Ever-Green stuff…curious?  Ask her!
Hunger Banquet—I attended the Hunger Banquet on Tues. Oct. 11.  A hunger banquet is one in which you are assigned to be a real person in the world and you get to eat at the level that they do on a routine basis.  As the majority of the people in the entire world are lucky to get two spoonfuls of rice a day, that is what I received.  If any of you have a extra special place in your heart for international development issues such as world hunger please let me know and I can get you tons of information!
Yays to—


~all the people who helped with Cans Around the Oval


~all those who attended the Ref. C & D forum and/or distributed info about it

~Ram Leaders, the Department of Leadership Development, and mentors for a successful leadership retreat

~everyone who has worked their booty off this last week!
Vice President –Jon Muller

Finance –Luke Brunner

October 13th SFB Meeting

The board allocated $4279 to the Inter Fraternity Council for a guest speaker.

October 20th meeting

We have four requests for this evening.

As a side note, I had sinus surgery on Friday and have been feeling really awful.  If you need to get a hold of me, please send me an email.

Academics Director –Misty Lenard

There's not a ton of new stuff going on in the Academics Department this week. We're closing in on things like the first College Council Roundtable (this Thursday the 20th) and the presentation to Faculty Council (November 1st), so those efforts are intensifying and coming to a close. Pres. Healey and myself met with Faculty Council Chair Bob Jones and Secretary Diane Maybon to discuss plans for the presentation, and we came away with a great deal of confidence and plans for it. My primary area of research right now is advising, as that's an issue that we're planning on speaking to Faculty Council about. If you have any questions let me know. Asst. Dir. Hart rocks my WORLD and she's done a totally awesome job putting together the CC Roundtable. We'll be doing our final preparations tomorrow at our weekly meeting.
 

I'm still waiting to hear on the Honor Code subcommittee, but I'm still really stoked about it and I still can't wait for it to start. I'll keep you updated. This is another issue we will be discussing with Faculty Council. Another issue I'm waiting to hear on is the South Campus Study Area. As soon as Brian Chase contacts me I will let you know when the UFAB (NOT UTFAB - huge difference) presentation is.

 
And finally, my ram leader, Megan Tilley, is SUPER cool. :)

Advocacy Director –Jason Green

I attended the Student of Color Retreat Planning committee on October 14th.  

I had a meeting on October 18th, with John Lincoln and Vanessa Louis (intern) in the President’s Office to discuss how the Advocacy Department can work more closely with the President’s Office and PMSAC.  

Also we will be holding our second Student Advocacy Meeting on October 20th from 4-5pm in the ASCSU office.

I also will be circulating the Advocacy Offices to talk up Referenda C& D.

I will be attending the MLK celebration on October 18th.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES:

The Student Advocacy Committee is looking for members.  The meetings are held bi-weekly from 4:00-5:00p.

IMPORTANT DATES:

Asian/ Pacific American Student Services

· RICE BOWL- October 30th – 6:30p at Chipper’s Lane

Black Student Services

· Knowledge for the Soul Chat Series- October 18th – Noon in the Black Student Service Office

· United Men of Color Presents “Life Through our Eyes”- October 25th – 5:45p, LSC room 228 

Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· Friday Movie – October 21st – 10:0a-1:00p.

Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women at Noon Series “A Women’s Journey on the Appalachian Trial”- October 19th- Noon, LSC room 220

Advocacy Book Club- discussing “When I Was Puerto Rican” by Esmeralda Santiago- October 26th -B-105 Engineering Building

STUDENT OF COLOR RETREAT- October 29th 
Community Affairs Director –Courtney Przybylski

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

We had a great time at our retreat.  After a slight glitch, we made it to Pingree Park and had a blast.  We created our visions for this year’s RLT, decided on a few fall semester projects, built team unity, and were able to play on the ropes course!  We have developed great momentum as a team and hope to continue this throughout the year.  

Thank you so much to everyone who made it to the start of our retreat on Saturday morning.  Also, we want to especially thank Courtney Healey, Brett Gulick, Erik Healey, and Jon Muller for doing everything they could to help get us on the road.  We wouldn’t have made it without all of your support.  

The Ram Leaders have decided to revive the SMILE committee, but they will be extending their random acts of kindness to Fort Collins community.  With this, they have decided that they will be working on two fall projects, one at a retirement home, and one at a humane society.  

As a reminder, MENTOR/MENTEE PUMPKIN CARVING will be held after Senate on October 26.  The Ram Leaders will be attending senate this night, so we will get started right after it is done.  We will provide the pumpkins and most of the materials, but if you have a knife or spoon that you would like to use or could provide, please bring it with you.  We will be having a competition for the best mentor/mentee team pumpkin, so get ready!!

Lastly, the SOUTHWEST GLOBAL LEADERS SUMMIT, will be taking place Friday, November 4 from 9am to 5pm in Santa Fe, New Mexico.  This is going to be a great experience to develop further leadership skills and share ideas with other leaders from the region.  Their will be workshops and speakers.  We hope to send some representatives from CSU to this, so please let me know if you are interested!  To apply, you should submit a resume and brief cover letter to southwestsummit@aidemocracy.org, by November 2.  

Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries

Thanks to all that came to the Referendum C & D Forum, it was very educational.  Mr. Miller from the Bell Policy Action group gave a wonderful power point presentation on the research regarding Ref C & D. If anyone would like to see this information I have plenty of flyers and graphs to satisfy your most exotic Referendum C & D fantasies.
 

EARLY VOTING is under way!!! The location is Room 114C LSC (next to the bank).  

     OCT 17-21 8am-5pm  

     OCT 24-28 8am-5pm 

NOVEMBER 1st is ELECTION DAY!!!  7am-7pm

 

Thursday I am going to Denver to meet with Moira Cullen.  If anyone has any specific questions you would like me to ask Moira let me know pronto.  Moira is our lobbyist, she will be attending Senate on November 9th.

 

If you happened to miss the wonderful C & D Forum, there is another one hosted by the Agricultural Sciences College.  Sen.Johnson will be debating Sen. Mitchell.

Referendum C & D Debate 

October 20, 2005
7:00 pm to 8:30 pm
Lory Student Center Theater

GO RAMS!!!! BEAT THE COWBOYS!

RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Associate/Finance Report:

Wow it has been a long week!!!  We got the Business College Council paid, and Tommy, Kevin, Luke and I have been trying to work out a new payment process, so hopefully that will be done soon.  I am still waiting on our shirts, they should be here soon.  Yeah, so this weekend was fun.  Thursday we had all 5 cars running (Thanks to the Geology Club), and Friday had about 8 cars running (Thanks to LACC), and for the most volunteers ever brought in one night, and with the ability to run 12 cars, we thank Pi Beta Phi sorority.  They were all very enthusiastic, to the point that none of them wanted to leave, so I had about 15 people unable to do much throughout the night.  And I-HOP was a little shocked to say the least when I called them and told them to prepare for 50 people.  Mitch got the duty of being the only guy there, with 45 girls, I’m sure it was his favorite RamRide night yet.

Volunteers:
We still need volunteers for Saturday, and we need some help for next weekend.  We promise you’ll get a good laugh!!! Other than that, David had a good weekend off, even though he is now sick!!!

Special Events and Marketing:
So, Saturday was pretty sweet, though the constant chatter about nothing sort of gave me a headache, I submitted another ad but it still hasn’t ran in the collegian. RamRide’s birthday is next Monday from 11:00 till 1:00 on the plaza we’re gonna have cake and KCSU and an enterprise car… cool huh. Also look forward to a giant RamRide ad on Friday. Other than that… things are going good.

Operations:

Nicole had a very awesome weekend off!!!
Director: 

This last week I went through Cabinet evaluations, and got a good direction of how things should be heading this semester. Holli has said most of what went on this week, mostly we are thinking of ways to finish this semester our strong. We will be paying student orgs in a different way now so that might help increase volunteer ship. 

Student Services Director –Shelby Wood

For-Ever-Green: I went to RHA’s senate meeting last night, to answer any of their questions about For-Ever-Green, and explain to them why they should pass their bill giving us the $1500 they verbally committed to us over the summer, and that bill passed (just barely) so we should be receiving some money from them soon! Which is fantastic! Also, we are going for another Green Out this weekend at the Border War football game, which means we are asking for senate volunteers to help us out. Thank you to all those who already signed up, but we could use some more so that we can give out as many shirts as possible. The sign up sheet will go around again at senate this Wednesday. 

Positive Impact Student Coalition: As you all know we didn’t have a home game last weekend, so PISC got the weekend off! But we’ll be back in full swing this Saturday at the Border War game. Kick off is at 1 pm, which means tailgating will start at 10 am. If you’re going to tailgate please do it responsibly, and say hi to us when we’re walking around, helping ensure your safety. Both Brett and Mike will be gone this weekend, due to Presidents Leadership Program, so Courtney P will be helping along with Nic Redavid. So a big thank you to them, cuz my guess is that it’s going to be a long day.

Shuttle Service-the planning for this is just starting to get off the ground, but it will happen this year. Keep your eyes open for updates on it!

Bowl Game Road Trip: Get excited! We are just a couple of games away from being eligible for a bowl game!!!! This means: Road trip! We obviously aren’t there yet, but the planning stages are just beginning for this exciting event. If we get first in the conference we will go to Memphis, TN for the game on New Years Eve. If we get second, we will go to the Las Vegas Bowl, which happens on the 22nd of December. If we get third we will go to the Emerald Bowl in San Francisco, which will happen on the 27th of December. So start getting really excited, and keep cheering on our Rammies. And keep your eyes open for opportunities to be a bus host!

That’s all for now! Have a Ramtastic week! AND GO RAMS!!!!!!

ASAP Director –Katie Dougan

Judicial –Joy Ahrens

